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Comments: I am avid horse riding enthusiast and Turkey Creek is my absolute favorite trail for horse riding. I

have shared this trail amicably for years with many other users including outfitters, atv-ers, hikers and

backpackers. However, I have been experiencing increasing conflicts with mountain bikers that have have been

riding fast and are impatient to trail etiquette causing dangerous situations for myself and my horse. However, I

absolutely see the interest and need for more mountain biking trails in the area and value the work that Dust 2

does in order to build trails and educate users regarding safe and proper trail etiquette. My solution would be to

create a few trails for horses in which mountain bikes are not allowed. Another possible solution could be to

create a trail system focused on mountain bikes but then to close Turkey Creek trail to mountain bikes as they

will have their own trail system in the area. Also, I would like to see the USFS take a more active role in

educating trail rules and etiquette. Increased education and enforcement reduces conflict and benefits all trail

users.

Additionally, as a long time resident I can absolutely see the need for a county gravel pit as I too am tired of

potholes. I do not feel informed enough at this time in order to have an opinion about the location of the gravel

pit. If the gravel pit does indeed form at Jackson Mountain I would propose that the roads shared between gravel

trucks and other users be widened for the safety of all. In particular, I am worried about the safety of sharing

narrow roads with limited visibility while pulling a horse trailer. 

 


